
 

July 11, 2023 
Council Meeting @6:00 PM 

Council Chambers 
 

PRESENT        MEDIA PRESENT 
Mayor Barry Whitley        TC NEWS 
Councilperson Deborah Williams 
Councilperson Rodrick Flowers (via Phone)       
Councilperson Glenn Harris 
*Mayor Pro-Tem Ed Guinn and Councilperson Jacob Hopkins were absent 
 
INVOCATION:  Mayor Barry Whitley 
 
OPENING STATEMENT:  Vicki Wainwright 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Approval of the June 13, 2023 Regular Council Meeting:  Councilperson Glenn Harris made 
a motion to accept the minutes from the June 13th Regular Session.  A second was made by 
Councilperson Rodrick Flowers (via phone).  The vote was unanimous. 
*Mayor Pro-Tem Guinn and Councilperson Jacob Hopkins were absent. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Library Board Appointment: City Clerk Vicki Wainwright stated that Brian Litch has 
volunteered to serve on the Library Board in the seat vacated by Barbara Harmon.  His term will 
be July 1, 2023 thru June 30, 2026. A motion to appoint Reverend Litch to the Library Board  
was made by Councilperson Deborah Williams and a second was made by Councilperson Glenn 
Harris.  The vote was unanimous. *Mayor Pro-Tem Ed Guinn and Councilperson Jacob Hopkins 
was absent. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

July 11, 2023 
Council Meeting @6:00 PM 

Council Chambers 
 
 
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS 
 
Police Chief Matthew Woodard said that the football coach from Taylor County High School 
has requested a $2000.00 donation to help purchase new helmets for the football team.  He has 
requested the same amount from the City of Reynolds and Taylor County Sheriff’s Office.  
Councilperson Glenn Harris made a motion to make the donation and Councilperson Rodrick 
Flowers (via phone) made the second.  The vote was unanimous.  *Mayor Pro-Tem Guinn and 
Councilperson Jacob Hopkins were absent. 
 
*After the vote Councilperson Williams asked the Clerk to check to make sure that a donation 
could be made from taxpayer dollars.  The Clerk will consult with the City Attorney on the issue 
to determine if the donation can be made. 
 
Public Works Director David Windham stated that the Notice to Proceed has been done for 
the Venus Street and Gloria Street area and construction should start within the next week. 
 
Fire Coordinator Eddie Moulton said that the fire department ran eighteen calls in the month 
of June. There were ten vehicle accidents, one structure fire, two wildland fires, one vehicle fire, 
one fire alarm, two electrical fires and one cancelled call.  He also said that the Butler Fire 
Department will have an extrication class on August 13th.  The Firefighter Class has tested out on 
the last block and everyone passed the skills portion and all but one passed the written exam.   
 
ADJOURN 
With no other issues to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Councilperson Glenn Harris 
and a second was made by Councilperson Deborah Williams.  The vote was unanimous. *Mayor 
Pro-Tem Ed Guinn and Councilperson Jacob Hopkins were absent.. 
 
 
_____________________________  _______________________________ 
Mayor Barry Whitley     ATTEST 


